
 

 
 

 

On Monday, September 16, 2019 at 6:00 pm the Town Board of the Town of Washington, 
La Crosse County, Wisconsin held its monthly meeting at the said town hall with all members 
present.  Town Chairman, Dan Korn called the meeting to order.  The agenda was properly posted.  
The August minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as 
corrected.  The motion carried.  The treasurer report was presented.  A motion was made and 
seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded 
to pay the bills.  The motion carried.   

CCFC Report:  Dan gave an update on the Coon Creek Fire Commission.   
Our assessor, Mark Garlick from Chimney Rock Appraisals reported that the reevaluation 

was complete and the assessments went up about 36%.  Board of Review will be November 18 from 
6-8 pm and Open Book will be on November 11 from 3-7, November 12 from 3-7 and November 
13 from 10-2.  Notices will be sent out right away.  Our total value is $60,246,150.   

Roads Report:  Dave Hilby requested gravel for his turnaround.  No action taken on the 
request.   We received $28,308.91 for 2018 damage from FEMA.  We sent a request to the state that 
we would like to reallocate the FEMA money from 2017 for Kammel Coulee to one of the 
following three possible options.  They are:  Option 1-Reconstruct portions of Korn Coulee Road, 
Option 2-Pay for the 2020 new truck, and Option 3-Replace failing culverts in the town but does 
not include cattle pass replacement.  A motion was made and seconded to proceed with the paper 
work for Option 2.  The motion carried.  The sealcoating is finished.  We will clean the culverts 
before winter on Korn Coulee and Muenzenberger Roads.  We are still on the list to have the 
Kammel Coulee turnaround done.  The turnaround on Stromstad Road is done.  The follow up on 
costs from Ron Chamberlain for replacing bridges without any cost share would be $60,000 to 
$80,000 for just the design costs. 

Jerome is continuing to check on the service intervals for the recycling dumpsters and Don 
is working on bag options.  We are working on a letter on our recycling and garbage collection 
program.   

We reviewed the miscellaneous correspondence.  Our next meeting will be Thursday, 
October 10, 2019 at 6 pm.  A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting 
was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Barb Muenzenberger, Clerk 

 
 

 
 


